Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch Meeting

October 14, 2013
The October 14, 2013 meeting was called to order at 3pm. President Dick Byrnes led the group in the recitation of the Pledge of Allegiance. He then introduced two new members: Bill Cunningham and Steve Genova.

No one from the Sheriff’s Office was present.

Our guest speaker was Sherrie Byrnes. She spoke about the Citrus County Library System’s Adult Literacy and Citizenship programs. She informed us of the history of each program and how each one works. Volunteers are always needed. The next tutor training workshop will be held on November 14-15. Information can be gathered on the Citrus County Library website. The website has a questionnaire entitled “What is your Library Worth?” Ms. Byrnes asked us to answer the question.

Last month’s Minutes are on the website.

Treasurer Roger Kessinger gave his report. The balance in our account as of September 30, 2013 was $4,499.21. During that month the account was debited $21.00 for car keys. A motion to accept the report was made by M. Eisner and seconded by E. Miller. The motion passed unanimously.

There have been changes in the Sheriff’s Department. Officer Dodd is now the head of P.R. Sgt. Evan is now Lieutenant Evan.

We now have a “new to us” vehicle. The hood is difficult to open. The tires were changed. The car will go in for scheduled maintenance on November 15, 2013.

The flashlight is missing from the car. It is one of the last ones in stock.

The Citizens Academy has its own website: cccaaa.org. Spaces are still available for the January session.

The radio system is not supported by Motorola any more. The Sheriff will have to change the system. If a driver calls Citrus and gets no answer, call 911. If asked for a status report, do not give an exact address if doing a house check.

Elvin Miller and Dick and Sherrie Byrnes will drive the cruiser on Halloween evening from 6-9.

The Crime Map has been temporarily down. Three crimes were reported in June; two in July, and none in August and September.

Statistics for the month of September follow:

Man Hours:



296

Miles:




3307

Security Checks:


724

Construction Sites:


111

Utilities:



630

Our next meeting will be held on November 11, 2013.

The Wild Life Park Director will be our guest speaker in December.

Len Chesterfield moved to end the meeting at 4PM. The motion was seconded by Elvin Miller. 

Respectfully submitted,

Michele Eisner, Secretary
